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   Date: 	23rd April 2020

Open letter to the Right Honourable Owen Paterson MP for North Shropshire

Dear Mr Paterson,

We begin by acknowledging the unprecedented circumstances surrounding the concentrated efforts of our Government in managing the UK response to combating the worldwide COVID19 Pandemic. We appreciate that other competing pressures, though inevitably less life threatening, require substantial magnitude to compete for Ministers’ attention.  

It is with some reticence therefore, that we take the step of writing an open letter to you to raise our concerns about the continuing threat to our Parish in the north east corner of Shropshire which will be caused by HS2 works. The current focus on the COVID19 Pandemic is unintentionally providing a diversionary shield to HS2 in their efforts to push forward plans which have not been fully approved.  The Petitions submitted to the House of Lords have not yet been heard and our letters on behalf of Woore Parish Council (WPC), sent in March to the Prime Minister’s office, Grant Shapps MP (Minister for Transport) and yourself as our Constituency MP, have not managed to gain acknowledgment.

We fully acknowledge your prior support for our concerns, evidenced by meetings you have attended, speaking in the House of Commons and more recently the article which appeared in The Shropshire Star in March. The reality remains however, that the planned substantive devastation to our Parish and the impact on the physical and mental health of the residents of the Parish is advancing.  The invasion of hundreds of HGV’s on a daily basis, over six days a week for a period of six to 10 years, is still being strenuously pursued and pushed by HS2. 

As you have experienced alongside us, HS2 have shown themselves to be ‘completely inflexible’ and the stance adopted towards those who challenge them is both uncompromising and oppressive. The existing collective consciousness of HS2, encouraged by the announcement that HS2 will go ahead in full, is one of being unassailable and untouchable.

Given the necessary priority of the Government to focus on managing the COVID-19 pandemic and the extraordinary financial plans being put in place by the Chancellor, no-one can accurately predict the state of the economy as we move beyond the pandemic.

As a result of the COVID-19 lockdown measures, working practices have been revolutionised, working from home normalised, use of transport reduced and new eyes are on what is imperative for a civilised society to function in the developed world.  Whatever world we are left with after COVID-19 it will not be the same world we inhabited prior to the pandemic outbreak. As a country we will need to reset our priorities on many levels.

We believe going forward, the financial viability of HS2 will be under deeper scrutiny with the real possibility that HS2 Phase 2a will be cancelled from Birmingham to Crewe to save significant amounts of funding that cannot be justified by a 15 minute reduction in a travel time from Crewe to London or at the ‘cost’ of the physical wreckage affecting two counties which receive none of whatever benefits are being ‘spun’ but are affected by all of the destruction and disruption.  

We respectfully request that you contact the Prime Minister’s office, together with the Minister for Transport and the specially appointed Minister for HS2, the Hon Andrew Stephenson and demand an immediate stop to all HS2 activity.

HS2 has been feeding off the public purse for far too long. It is time that ministers remember the fact that HS2 is being funded by the citizens of this country from the taxes they pay.  It is highly probable that we, as a nation, are going to need those resources post pandemic for far more worthy causes than HS2. It is the young adults leaving school this year and their children who will be paying the bill for today’s financial decisions and will do so for the whole of their lives. 

We are very grateful for your continuing support in this matter,

Yours sincerely,

M.E. Cowey

Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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